
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

22 February 2024 

Dear Parents and Carers 

We have been informed this morning about an upcoming project that will be taking place on Frederick Street, which will 
impact access to the college. Central Coast Council will be installing a new sewer rising main and connection point 
within Frederick Street. 

Work Schedule: 

The works are scheduled to commence on Monday, February 26th, and are expected to be completed by late March 
2024. Work will begin each day at 7:00 am, with workers arriving onsite from 6:30 am, and will cease at 5:00 pm. There 
may be occasions when Saturday works are necessary, which will take place from 8:00 am to 1:00 pm. 

Traffic Impact: 

During the works, the western side of Frederick Street will be closed to traffic within the works area. This means that 
Frederick Street will be reduced to a single lane, with traffic controls in place. 

Parking Restrictions: 

Parking along Frederick Street will be restricted, particularly on the western side (even number properties). Staff, 
parents and residents will be asked to move their vehicles where necessary to facilitate the works. 

Access to Properties: 

If you need to access the school to collect your son from sick bay, your access to and from the grounds will be guided 
by contractors onsite. Please follow their instructions to ensure smooth access during the works. 

Student drop off and pick up: 

As a safety precaution, parents are kindly requested not to drop off or pick up their children from Frederick Street while 
the works are in progress. We recommend using Duke Street or Albany Street as alternative routes during this period. 

We understand that these works may cause inconvenience, and we appreciate your cooperation and understanding 
during this time. 

Thank you for your attention to this matter. 

Regards  

Mark Bonnici 
Principal 


